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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

29 December 2021.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, as well as the 15 November 2021 advisory opinion furnished by the Marine Corps 

Reserve Affairs (RA).  The AO was provided to you on 23 November 2021 and you were given 

30 to provide a response and chose not to.   

 

Regarding your request for a personal appearance, the Board determined that a personal 

appearance with or without counsel will not materially add to their understanding of the issues 

involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a personal appearance was not necessary and 

considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to change your 2014/2015 anniversary year from 

unsatisfactory to satisfactory.  The Board considered your contentions that you were physically 

injured during your civilian employment and were unable to attend drills because of your 

injuries.  You also contend that your command would not accommodate your request for 

alternatives to in-person drills.  As a result, you claim that you were unable to earn the required 

points to be credited with a satisfactory anniversary year.  You also claim that you did not 

received a notification letter from your reserve unit as indicated in the Board’s 1 December 2020 

decision letter.    

 






